




May!  Finally, warm weather, snowbirds back in the nest and all seems right with the 
world.  Really busy April this year with mouse races (thanks Barry), the ladies did well with the 
silent auction, then Birthday dinner, fish fry, show me the money and even an extra turkey 
shoot!  I am worn out just recounting it all!  On a sadder note we lost 3 members this month as 
noted in our restored In  Memoriam. 
 
As always in May the highlight is Memorial Day, that day we pause to honor those who gave 
their lives that we may remain free.  In that vein, the Ladies Poppy drive will be the 23rd, 24th, 
and 25th culminating with our breakfast on Memorial Day at 7:00 AM and ceremony at 11:00 
AM.  The Poppy drive is a major fund raiser for the Auxiliary and they are asking for help.  All 
the money collected goes to veterans and their families and while this is an Auxiliary function, 
we all need to help them succeed.  Please call Deborah Sutton or Lonnie Basler and sign up, it's 
a 2 hour shift for a great cause.  
 
Moving forward summer is almost here.  The Golf leagues are starting up, the fishing  
tournaments are in swing and soon, if Ameren UE allows my dock will float again and we can 
launch into another great summer at the best lake in the Midwest!  We should always remember 
how blessed we are to be here with so many wonderful things to do and wonderful people with 
whom to do them.  
 
God Bless America  
Mark   
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The Silent Auction was very successful this year.  The Auxiliary made over $1400.  Thanks to Sheila 
heading this committee, we did Great!  Thanks to everyone who pitched in.  Thanks Sheila! 
 
Girls State:  We will be sending 7 girls this year.  We will be sending a girl from Macs Creel for the 
first time.  SAL will be sending 2 this year.  Sandy had done a great job heading this up.  Thanks Sandy. 
Budget Meeting:  We will have a budget meeting on Saturday June 1 this year.  All Auxiliary officers 
are required to attend. 
Membership:  we are not even half way to paid up on annual membership.  Please mail it in to the  
Auxiliary as soon as possible to:  ALA, membership, PO Box 193, Sunrise Beach, MO 65079.  Any 
questions call Betty 573-216-2305 or Pauline 515-480-7724. 
Memorial Day Remembrance:  Monday May 27 the Auxiliary will be serving breakfast: 
7 - 10:30 AM.   
Shrimp nights for the Year:  May 31, Aug. 30, Nov. 29.  I was asked by members to post this. 
Scholarships:  Carolyn is heading this up again this year.  We changed our rules for this committee, 
allowing them to determine how many vocational and scholarships they hand out.  We did this, thinking 
that more vocational requests will received in the very near future.  We appreciate her stepping up and 
doing this again this year as it allowed a smoother transition.  
Poppy Drive:  Debbie Sutton is chairing it again this year.  She and her team have decided to move the 
drive to May over the Memorial Day weekend.  From 23 to 25 May.  Give Debby a call, 573-216-1294, 
if you are interested.   I would like to extend an invitation to our veterans for help as well.  Their  
presence always attracts more interest. 
 
June 3: calendar meeting 
June 23-29: ALA Missouri Girls State 
June 24 Kitchen meeting 1 PM 
May 7 monthly meeting 
May 8 Calendar meeting 3 PM 
May 27 Memorial Day breakfast 7 - 10:30 am 
May 23-25 ANNUAL POPPY DRIVE 
May 27: Memorial Day breakfast at the post starts 7am - 10:30; 11 am ceremony 
Jun 1: Auxiliary E-board budget meeting I will bring the snacks 
June 2: Dist 8 meeting with memorial 
June 4 monthly meeting 
Jun 12 calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jun 24: kitchen meeting 1 PM 
July 2 mostly meeting 
Jul 11-14: Dept Conference, Marriot St. Louis Airport 
Jul 10: calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jul 22: kitchen meeting 
Aug 6 monthly meeting 
Aug 23-29: National Convention Indianapolis, IN 
Sept 3 monthly meeting 
Oct 1 monthly meeting 
Oct 18-20: Fall Conference, Jeff City, Capital Plaza  TBA may change 
 
JANE BOYCE 



BAR COMMITTEE 
 
We are happy all the snow birds are back. The bar is doing much better. You will be seeing 
more new things happening around the bar that we hope everyone will enjoy.  
 
The business meeting in May will have something new. The back bar will be open for 
“members only”, and if you show your membership card you will receive a $.50 cent discount 
on all alcoholic drinks.  We will also have hot dogs and chips. Hot dogs will be $1.00; chips 
$.50 cents available on the honor system. This is for all members of the American Legion  
family. 
 
A new program will be starting in the bar for all you Royal fans. If you are at the Post watching 
the Royal’s game and the Royal’s score a run, you will be offered a “free” blue Jell-O shot.  
Come on in and enjoy the fun. 
 
Gary Mock 
Bar Committee Chair 

To help celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the American Legion the SAL has  
arranged for "The Lockharts" to perform at the Legion on Friday May 24. They 
are from Texas and join us as part of their 2019 Summer Tour. This is a free  
concert and dance from 6pm-9pm that you won't want to miss. They are great 
and you will love them. Let's fill the Legion like in the good old days! What better 
way to kick off the Memorial Day weekend than at the Legion. See you there! A 
BIG THANKS TO BILL & WENDY FOR ARRANGING THIS   
 
 
Thanks to everyone for your understanding and patience during our TASTY Flatbread Pizza 
Night, if we do it again we will have a better system.  SAL May 8th will be serving Ham,  
Scalloped Potatoes, Salad, Corn and of course Dessert. 
 
Hope all had a Nice Easter and have  a Wonderful Memorial Day weekend.  Carolyn & I will 
probably miss the SAL Memorial Day Kickoff; and helping with Poppies.  If anyone can help 
Deb with poppies do not hesitate to let her know.  We will be traveling back from our oldest 
Grandson's Graduation in Ariz. He plans on serving our country by joining the armed forces, 
He has done well and enjoyed ROTC. 
 
Bob Worthley 
816-850-4935 
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